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>> Mayor Taylor: And welcome to the June 21 meeting of the city of Ann Arbor council.
Please rise and join us for a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
>> | pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America, and to the republic for
which it stands: One nation under (no audio) indivisible, with liberty and justice for all.
>> Mayor Taylor: Would our clerk please call the roll of council?

>> Clerk Beaudry:

Councilmember Hayner.

>> Councilmember Hayner: Here.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Councilmember Disch.

>> Councilmember Disch: Here.

In Ann Arbor.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: Here.

Ann Arbor.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Councilmember Song.

>> Councilmember Song: Here.

Newaygo, Michigan.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Councilmember Grand.



>> Councilmember Grand: Here.

In Ann Arbor.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Councilmember Radina.

>> Councilmember Radina: Here.

In Ann Arbor.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Mayor Taylor.

>> Mayor Taylor: Here.

In Ann Arbor.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Councilmember Eyer.

>> Councilmember Eyer: Here, Mackinac Island.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Councilmember Nelson.

>> Councilmember Nelson: Here.

In Ann Arbor.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Councilmember Briggs.

>> Councilmember Briggs:

Here.

In Ann Arbor.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Councilmember Ramlawi.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: present.

In Ann Arbor.

>> Clerk Beaudry: We have a quorum.

>> Mayor Taylor: May | have a motion to approve the agenda?

Moved by, Councilmember Ramlawi, seconded by Councilmember Nelson.
Discussion of the agenda?

All'in favor?

Opposed in the agenda is approved do we have communications today from our city
administrator?

Mr. Crawford, you are still on mute.

>> City Admin. Crawford: | wanted to thank the staff who worked the wet but fun
Juneteenth event this past weekend and to remind the public that the city hall is -- the
city hall facilities will be open July 6", even though we have had a lot of employees
working out in field, city hall itself will be opened.

>> Mayor Taylor: Thank you.

We now come to public comment reserved time.

You need to sign up in advance by contacting our city clerk.

Having signed up with our clerk, please enter the number on your screen, call
877-853-5247.

Once you are connected, please enter meeting 1.D. 94212732148.

94212732148.

Once you are connected, our clerk will identify you when it is your turn to speak by the
last three digits of your telephone number, when your turn to speak, you will have three
minutes in which to speak.

So please play close attention to the time.

Our clerk will notify you when 30 seconds are remaining and when your time has
expired.



When your time has expired, conclude your remarks and cede the floor.

First speaker today is Ralph McKee.

>> Mayor, | don't think Mr. McKee has joined us on the line just yet, but | do have the
other four speakers available.

I'm sorry, mayor, could you not hear me?

Mayor, can you hear me now?

>> Mayor Taylor: | can't hear you, Ms. Beaudry.

>> Councilmember Briggs: | can hear you.

>> City Admin. Crawford: Mayor, we are able to hear the clerk.

>> Mayor Taylor: Oh.

| couldn't hear you because | was on mute for Pete's sake.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Mayor, | didn't see McKee but in the interim, | think he's here.

>> Mayor Taylor: Thank you.

| will make sure I'm not on mute.

The first speaker is Ralph McKee.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Caller with the phone number ending in 556, go ahead?

Mr. McKee, you can go ahead and unmute yourself.

>> How is this?

Am | unmuted now?

>> Mayor Taylor: We can hear you now.

>> Ralph McKee, | have two topics Gelman and neighborhood streets with the common
thread lack of transparency.

| have written and spoken on these topics before but a quick review is on order.

This body, Scio and the body rejected consent judgment four.

Then judge interrupted counsel's opening statement, said he would reinstate cj4.

And the judge said, that's exactly what | wrote.

Yet the order that's Scio township, Bill Stapleton from Mayor Taylor's law firm prepared
and our city attorney incorporated all of cj4, opposite of what this body worked with.
CARD activists were outraged by this.

It puts the wetlands we were all concerned about at risk again and allows Gelman to get
out of running extraction wells at 500 parts per billion which had been deemed
unacceptable.

Two weeks ago, | wrote you asking to get a public explanation and repeated that
request at the end of the meeting, public comment.

| was told that the admin committee meeting the next day Councilmember Eyer
expressed anger re my request and | heard that the city attorney sent you a privileged
memo.

While using privilege to protect communications is often appropriate, it isn't here.

The public is entitled to see why the attorneys usurped the policymakers including yours
and ultimately our decisions without even talking to you first.

Remember this is not just me.

This is the vast majority of CARD participants talking.

The lack of transparency on a major item like this is truly stunning.

Next, neighborhood streets while lesser importance is similar.

Mr. Hess said at recent meetings that in choosing which streets to close he relied on



purported direction from this body to await views of the proposed closed streets much
more heavily, perhaps from people using streets as connectors.

So a staff person appears to have made decisions based on nonexistent directions from
you.

Next, when challenged ray how he compiled the public engagement data, Mr. Hess he
chose not to count comments against the program if the commenter had pressed the
other button.

Purportedly to avoid misinterpreting the comments.

While some comments were indeed ambiguous, a comment like this program is stupid
is hard to misinterpret.

Again, | think the public is entitled to know how these decisions were made to close the
streets, particularly the Jewett, rosewood, summit and sunset.

The comments were 22-4 against closing Jewett.

I hope you and the city administrator take these issues seriously but given recent
experience, that hope is fading fast.

>> Clerk Beaudry: 30 seconds.

>> Thank you very much for listening and have a good evening.

>> Thank you.

Our next speaker is Mozhgan Savabieasfahani.

Clerk caller with the clone number ending in 941.

>> This is Mozhgan Savabieasfahani.

Ann Arbor council is a bunch of racist bastards.

How do | know?

Take a look at their record for the past 20 years.

We are literally on the top of a toxic waste dump while they hobnob with lawyers and
Gelman and have luncheons and spend our money on fancy lawyers fees on the
biggest dioxane contamination in the world.

This is a bunch of reactionary racist bastards who have allowed this to happen.

They keep talking about public housing and housing for poor and housing for people,
while they promote the developers who are filling their pockets with their money.
There's more than enough luxury housing and no public housing.

This is the bunch.

This is fruit of their labor.

They are so obscenely racist that we don't even have a $15 minimum wage rule.
They don't stand up for it.

What's more, they have turned their back fully on the public in Ann Arbor, who have
stood up over and over and asked for a resolution to cut off military aid to Israel.
Thousands of us showed up at their door step a few weeks ago.

Students have been demanding sanctions against that racist apartheid state, but this
racist bunch of Ann Arbor city council stands by the apartheid racist state of Israel.
Ann Arbor city council a bunch of racist bastards and they know it.

And we know it and we will vote you out.

You are racist to the bone.

You turned your backs to thousands of people in this town, who have demanded cutting
off aid to Israel.



We don't know how else to talk to you and you will support the apartheid racist state of
Israel by your complete silence, by your complete silence.

>> Clerk Beaudry: 30 seconds.

>> You are a racist bunch.

We know that you are a racist bunch of bastards.

We know it and we despise it, and we will speak from today until the end of time to
make sure everybody knows it and we will vote you out.

Pass the resolution that says, no military aid to Israel.

Do it now!

Do it now and redeem yourself!

Shame on you!

| don't have any words to describe your brutal behavior.

| have said all that | could.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Time.

>> Mayor Taylor: Thank you.

Our next speaker is Blaine Coleman.

>> Can you hear me?

>> Mayor Taylor: Yes, we can.

>> |srael just massacred hundreds of Palestinians, just last month with your guns, your
aircraft, your money, and as a result, your base, the liberal democratic party is running
towards solidarity with the Palestinian people.

Liberal democrats are running to sympathize with the Palestinian people.

You the Ann Arbor city council is running in the opposite direction.

Why?

| think you are behind the times.

You are teaching your children that killing Palestinians is nothing to publicly complain
about.

Kathy Griswold, are you a councilmember who keeps your word?

You promised to introduce the resolution against military aid to Israel.

Are you going to keep your word?

Are you?

Quite recently, you got down on your knees and apologized to city council for even
bringing a resolution that mentioned the Palestinian people.

Are you finally going to keep your word and introduce the resolution against the military
aid to Israel.

Jeff Hayner, you promised over and over again to introduce the resolution that says
seven little words, "we are against military aid to Israel."

Are you finally going to keep your word?

Are you a councilmember who keeps your word?

Are you finally going to introduce the resolution?

You even told Mlive that you were going to introduce the resolution against military aid
to Israel.

You never did.

Are you a councilmember who keeps your word?

What are you teaching your children?



What are you teaching your children when you show them that the lives of Palestinians
are so inconsequential to you, that they are hardly even worth mentioning in public.
What are you teaching your children?

You are teaching them to kill Palestinians, to keep killing them, to keep giving Israel
more guns, more aircraft, to keep killing Palestinians.

That's what you are teaching your children.

Do you really want to teach your children that?

>> Clerk Beaudry: 30 seconds.

>> Do you have such a low opinion of the Palestinian people that you are willing to just
hand Israel unlimited money for unlimited periods of time until they kill every last
Palestinian?

Is that what you want to teach your children?

If your hole base is running away from this, shouldn't you be following your base?

| think you should.

>> Mayor Taylor: Thank you.

The next speaker is Irma Majer.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Caller with the phone number ending in 835.

Irma Majers.

Press star six to unmute your phone.

>> Okay.

Thank you very much.

Good evening.

I'm Irma Majer, and I live in the third ward.

I'm calling tonight about a city issue.

| would like to urge the council and mayor to reevaluate the membership of the planning
commission and consider whether it truly represents the occupation, backgrounds and
interests of Ann Arbor residents.

This advisory group is composed exclusively of persons with personal and professional
backgrounds in real estate development, building and other related fields.

Their backgrounds include urban planning, architecture, real estate development and
sales property management.

All fields that have a direct stake in the issues that come forward to the planning
commission.

The current membership does not sufficiently represent Ann Arbor's residents, all of
whom have a stake in the decisions this body makes.

According to the commission's own bylaws, members should represent different
professions and occupations, representative of important segments of community, such
as the economic, governmental, educational and social development of the city.
Representation should include the major interests such as natural resources, recreation,
education, public health, transportation, industry and commerce.

Where on this commission are educators, social service professionals, faith leaders,
health professionals, as well as underrepresented minorities who surely have an
interest in the growth and the development of the city.

Further, the bylaws state that membership shall also be representative of the entire
geography of the city, the current members of the commission, only one lives south of



stadium boulevard.

Why is this a problem?

The current makeup of the planning commission does not allow for a healthy and
inclusive debate on the many zoning, land use, and development issues facing our city.
Our city has entered a time of unprecedented development and is making consequential
choices about major changes to infrastructure, transportation, and energy conservation.
These decisions won't have immediate and direct impact, excuse me, on the quality of
life and the sense of community in Ann Arbor.

But this commission does not represent -- sorry, a cross-section of Ann Arbor's
residents.

| believe it is exceptionally important to have more diverse and equitable participation on
the planning commission and other city commissions.

>> Clerk Beaudry: 30 seconds.

>> |t is in violation of its bylaws.

| urge you, Mayor Taylor, and councilmembers, to rectify this as an immediate and high
priority.

Thank you very much.

>> Mayor Taylor: Thank you.

Our next speaker Lefiest Galimore.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Caller with the phone number ending in 099.

Lefiest Galimore, if you press star six, you can unmute your phone.

Okay.

Can you hear me now?

>> Mayor Taylor: Yes, we can.

>> My name is Lefiest Galimore and | live at 3039 Plymouth road in Ann Arbor.

About a month ago, | spoke with the mayor about his sponsorship of a resolution to
establish Juneteenth as a city holiday.

This was supported by members of city council.

My guestion to all of you, how does this resolution improve the quality of life of blacks in
Ann Arbor.

| came to Ann Arbor in 1971.

At that time blacks were the second largest population group in Ann Arbor.

Blacks owned homes and the specific neighborhoods they lived in.

Through gentrification and other discriminatory practices, blacks are now the third
largest group within Ann Arbor and in ten years will probably be the fourth population
group.

My guestion to all of you: How does passing a resolution establish Juneteenth as a city
holiday going to impact the issues of black students, abuse in the public school system.
How does this justify that black youth are more apt to end up in juvenile detention,
instead of giving job opportunities and employment that may divert them from the
system?

How does this resolution adjust the fact that we have citizens of this country who are
enslaved under the most brutal system of treatment of the history of human -- of
civilization in its history of civilization, and the bridges and the woods, but these
individuals to this country from other places, except the resources and services from



this community.

There are people who spent 400 years of free labor helping to build this country but yet
to not be treated as decent citizens of this country.

How does this justify young blacks who grew up in this community who choose to leave
because they do not foresee being a part of this community in the future?

Mr. Mayor and city council, there are blacks in Ann Arbor who are tired of your
paternalistic attitude addressing the issues involving the black community.

You need to learn how to engage or build a segment of the black community to get a
good feel for decisions you are making about a holiday or any other activities for blacks.
Since | arrived in 1971, blacks have no made any progress.

If you do a regression analysis, you will find that blacks have actually regressed but at
any rate, thanks for your wonderful work that you have done in working to improve the
quality of life of Ann Arbor blacks.

Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Thank you.

Are there communications today from council?

Councilmember Nelson?

Ms. Beaudry, may | have lower hand power.

My apologies, councilmember.

>> Councilmember Nelson: Thank you.

| just wanted to acknowledge that we did have a lovely Juneteenth celebration on
Saturday, walking from flower park to wheeler park, even though we all got a little bit
wet.

| also wanted to say that starting tomorrow, there's going to be resurfacing on eastover
place, ferdnan drive and St. Francis drive.

| got notified as a ward representative and | actually think all of those places under ward
three and it's ward four adjacent.

Thank you, that's it.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Disch.

>> Councilmember Disch: | would like to say | enjoyed Juneteenth and the walk in the
train and the dance in the parking lot at Ypsi and the storyteller.

| wanted to clarify two things | said in an earlier meeting.

| said that tc1 ordinance is currently developer initiated.

It is not a fixed zoning district.

| want to emphasize that | said currently.

This is not the end for tc1.

The planning commission is embarking -- will be embarking after tc1 passes, which |
hope it will be in July, on a project to proactively rezone specific areas of city as tcl and
they will be beginning with state and Eisenhower which planning commission put on its
work agenda and will keep there was a top priority provided that tc1l passes council.
Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: | want to publicly acknowledge that while | worked on
pedestrian safety initiatives for over two decades, | am no longer engaged in any of the
pedestrian and cyclist initiatives in Ann Arbor.



My focus is environmental issues and the successful EPA analysis of the Gelman 1, 4,
dioxane.

The healthy streets and the rapid flashing beacons across five-lane streets and Huron
parkway at glacier are not supported by generally accepted transportation standards,
nor crash data.

Equally important, the projects reflect a lack of operational expertise: Council has had
many discussions about the need for operational expertise in the transportation
department, but it is still lacking.

This statement is not a criticism of the skills of the existing staff, but another plea for this
additional expertise which council formalized in at least one resolution.

The RRFEs on Huron parkway at glacier highlight this lack of operational expertise and
a limited understanding of the vehicle, cyclist and pedestrian movements at that site.

| will be sending an email outlining what some of those concerns are.

At this point, | request that city staff examine the actual operation -- the operation not
what it looks like on paper, but how the vehicles and the pedestrians and the cyclists
interact.

And take whatever action is necessary to improve pedestrian and cyclist safety in this
area.

Again, | just want to repeat | am not associated with these recent infrastructure changes
in any | what and | do not approve them.

Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Hayner.

>> Councilmember Hayner: Thanks, Mr. Mayor.

| wanted to take a minute to say happy Juneteenth to everybody.

| hope they enjoyed the weekend we had.

We had some dynamic weather and | want to wish everybody -- all the fathers out there
a belated Happy Father's Day and also, it sounds a little odd, happy Solstice to
everybody.

And it's also my father's birthday | don't know if he watches but if he does, hello.

And enjoy your birthday.

| had the opportunity to see him over this weekend and, you know, it's always nice to
have some families to reach out.

Thanks to all the dads out there for trying your best and take care, everybody.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further communication from council?

| would like to echo some of my colleagues.

Thanks to the folks who have taken the lead, the activists who took the lead in
promoting and operating Juneteenth throughout, you know -- over the decades.
Particularly, the local branch, the NAACP which ran another excellent conversation of
the holiday, its importance, both as a -- as a celebration of the emancipation, but also,
you know, perhaps even more importantly, an understanding and acknowledgment that
we as a country are founded as a slave nation and we have a tremendous amount of
work to do to redeem the promise of freedom for all members of our community.

I would like to request confirmation of the following appointments presented to city
council the June 7" meeting, to the Ann Arbor public arts, Marianetta Porter.

Building board of appeals, Hugh flack and Robert Hart.



Elizabeth Dean Fund, Lynn Nybell.

And housing board of appeals Angela Rasmussen and Lisa Stettler.

To the housing and human services board, Jason Talley.

Moved by Ramlawi, seconded by grand.

Discussion, please?

All'in favor?

Opposed?

Approved.

>> \We now have before us a consent agenda.

May | have a motion to approve the consent agenda.

Moved by Disch and seconded by Nelson.

Discussion of the consent agenda.

Councilmember Ramlawi.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Can we pull CA-2 and CA-10.

>> Councilmember Griswold: | would like to pull CA-19, CA-21 and CA-23, please.
>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Disch.

>> Councilmember Disch: | would like to pull CA-17.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion of the consent agenda?

All in favor the consent agenda.

Councilmember Hayner.

>> Councilmember Hayner: | just want to make a quick comment.

We had a nice conversation with folks at AAPD command staff and | was jokingly
asking them about the spin contract, the CA-9 before us, and I'm hoping that we can --
the comment, we were choking about call 911, to come and recover your Spain out in
the -- the spin out in the neighborhood.

| was hoping the spin, the lesser of these could put a nice fat stickers on scooters so the
homeowners have a way to return them.

Maybe spin needs to increase their hub and spoke and get a few more on the street too.
| wanted to share those comments of thingy heard from residents.

Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further comments on the consent agenda.

All in favor the consent with the exception.

>> All in favor?

Opposed?

11 councilmembers present thus satisfying eight vote requirement with respect to
CA-11, CA-13, CA-15 and CA-24.

CA-2, resolution to amendment number 3 to contract with waste management of
Michigan Inc. for commercial refuse collection services, estimated h $4,342,600 for an
estimated total contract value of 20,172,000.

Moved by Ramlawi and seconded by Hayner.

Discussion, please of CA-2.

Councilmember Ramlawi?

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Thank you, mayor.

Well, I'm pleased to see some things that are in this resolution, | do have a few
guestions for staff if staff is here to answer them.



With this resolution, it has a few -- a few things in it which have questions on it.

The weekend collection service for recycling in the downtown business district is set to
begin.

When would that begin?

And what is -- what is the definition of the business district?

Are we talking the D.D.A. district or a smaller footprint?

>> Mayor Taylor: You are on mute.

>> Craig Hupy.

>> Yes, | sorry, | was still getting left in.

So | heard the last one about whether or not the boundaries for the D.D.A. or broader.
Was there another question.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Thank you, Molly.

When will the collections begin?

And | -- I'm interpreting this as just for recycling on Sundays and expanded service.
When would those begin and what is the definition, | guess of the business district or
the geographical boundary and then | have another question, and | apologize.

>> This is actually for trash.

Trash dumpsters in the D.D.A. will be eligible for the Sunday service.

There's a minimum of 20 accounts to sign up, but no maximum.

So that's a difference from before.

And it will be able to start once the contract is in place, come July 15t and people start to
sign up for service and we get that 20.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Wow!

Well, this -- this is welcomed news, obviously.

I'm shocked.

| didn't think that we were going to see this service begin so soon.

So what is -- so you are saying there's just 20 addresses or 20 that will be able to sign
up for it?

>> So under the prior contract, there was a maximum number of accounts, a maximum
number of dumpsters that waste management could handle on a Sunday.

They removed that, but there's a requirement for at least 20 properties, parcels, to
dumpsters to sign up and we have already started engaging with the downtown
stakeholders to let them know of these changes and then that you know of this 20
requirement and it's not a very big number.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Wow.

Wow.

Thanks for being here and thanks for the good news.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

All'in favor?

Opposed?

Approved.

CA-10, resolution to award a contract in the amount of $215,030.64 to P.K. contracting
for the 2021 healthy streets deployment, estimated total project cost of $353,973,
moved by Ramlawi and seconded by eyer.

Discussion of CA-10.



Councilmember Ramlawi.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: | think | went on record many times stating my opposition,
for the temporary treatments set to begin July 1%,

You know the state of Michigan will be lifting all the restrictions beginning tomorrow.
We will be spending a lot of money on things that | believe actually in many cases will
make some of these other streets less safe, and so | just wanted to have a -- a vote on
this, that's all.

Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Nelson.

>> Councilmember Nelson: Thank you.

I would just like to echo what my colleague just said and add, that you might no have
heard Councilmember Ramlawi, the county is also lifting restrictions starting tomorrow
to mirror what the state has done.

And so, | mean, my challenge with this is that we are applying a similar solution, very,
very different circumstances.

And what we learned from last year's implementations is that when you choke off traffic
on some streets, you are diverting it to other streets and creates a problem somewhere
else.

And so our solution was to go from 26 streets to 34 streets.

And so we are distributing a benefit to 34 streets, and shifting the burden and the cost
on to whatever spillover streets are going to have to shoulder that traffic.

And it doesn't feel like a very comprehensive or thoughtful solution.

We will have more problems moving forward when we hear complaints from the
residents who suddenly see that all the cars are lining their streets.

This is just squeezing one end of the tube of toothpaste and hoping the toothpaste
disappears.

It will go somewhere.

| guess my other point would be -- | lost my train of thought for a moment there.

| will not be able to support this, unfortunately.

This is not a solution that's appropriate for the time that we are in right now.

It just simply isn't.

I'm sorry.

Thanks.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: Yes, | won't be supporting this until we have the
operational expertise within our staff department to -- to oversee the implementation of
any change, but in reality, what we're doing is in some cases, we're sending traffic away
from a street that has two sidewalks.

We're creating a healthy street on this street a with two sidewalks, and we're sending
traffic to street b which does not have sidewalks.

So it just doesn't really make sense.

| agree.

It's a totally different time, but it seems like we are so focused on being a progressive
community.

That we are going to do healthy streets whether it is harmful, whether it is safe, and in



some cases, we are sending people out into a street, rather than on smooth sidewalks
to a street that's pocked full, riddled, | get communications every day from people
concerned about the quality of their street will.

So we're spending money on this progressive boondoggle, rather than repairing our
streets which is a top priority of our community.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Briggs.

>> Councilmember Briggs: Thank you.

I would like to -- | know some folks need to voice their ongoing opposition to, this but |
would like to voice my ongoing support and my gratitude to staff that has worked very
hard and diligently to bring us this proposal forward.

Their expertise is greatly valued.

And | appreciate the work that they have done.

| have heard a few criticisms around this, one that this is no longer the right time for this.
| think if you just do a few Google Searches, you will see that we are not alone as a
progressive city in terms of having some -- learning some lessons earlier in the
pandemic and continuing what we have learned to be moving forward some of those
successes.

So I'm excited to see this move forward.

We also wanted the lessons we learned from last year was that there was some
spillover traffic on to other streets sometimes and so one of the things that
transportation did or asked staff to do was to take a look at that problem, and to come
back with a proposal that might proactively anticipate that, and so some of those
additional streets that have been brought forward are anticipating that potential issue.
And if any of the folks that live on those streets are -- find that there's an issue, it's
certainly something that they could reach out to the city about, but I'm excited to see this
move forward and, again, very thankful to staff.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Ramlawi.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: | have a couple of questions.

Since this was passed originally via, the announcement of the art fair has been made
that it would resume this year.

| have questions whether there will be modifications to any of this reconfiguration for art
fair.

And when -- | apologize, but when will the deployment end on the temporary
installations?

And also it says that, you know, 20% or more of the neighbors along the segment voice
opposition to the deployment at any time that the treatments will be removed.

Where do they go to voice their opposition to the deployments?

Thank you.

>> Raymond Hess, transportation manager.

So related to art fair, we are not anticipating any changes to the program.

There are no directly immediately adjacent projects as | understand it.

You know the closest one would be south main street, but you know, the part of main
street that is fully blocked on weekends probably has more of a direct impact, but in a
good way related to traffic circulation, and the neighborhood slow streets really are far
enough removed that we didn't anticipate any of those.



East Packard is a little ways away from where the art fair and we didn't anticipate any
direct impacts from that.

In terms of how long we expect the deployment to go to, similar to last year, we expect
the temporary deployments to go until about November.

Again, as we start to prepare for winter maintenance and the onset of know is when
those temporary deployments be removed.

And | did accidentally skip over your middle question.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Where do residents go to voice their opposition if there's
more than 20% in a particular segment?

>> Yes.

They can call -- there's a phone number identified on the website or healthy streets
email address as well.

So healthystreets@a2.gov.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: Another concern | want to raise is in looking at other
communities that have healthy streets, or slow streets, most of those are simply ended
on truly neighborhood streets.

In Ann Arbor, we -- in Ann Arbor, we are implementing the traffic calming such as
sunset, summit, Chapin, some of the streets that really are not just neighborhood
streets, and many neighborhood streets don't need a healthy street designation
because they are already healthy streets and people are working in those
neighborhoods.

| live on the northeast side of Ann Arbor and people walk in the streets even when there
are sidewalks.

So | just have major reservations, especially about decreasing safety in many areas and
especially for school children.

Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Song?

>> Councilmember Song: | checked in with Ann Arbor public schools transportation or
safety committee.

When this last came up for a vote, they was excited to see this to support their summer
programs.

A reminder that kids 12 and under cannot get vaccinations until later this fall.

When speaking with the schools and the families, they are hoping this would be a safe
way to have some extra space beyond the parks for kids to see school friends and a
safe environment.

So just reminder and hopefully, you know, folks can also reach out to the schools and
have the same conversation.

Thanks.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Grand.

>> Councilmember Grand: | just want to make sure that we are careful around the
rhetoric of what a neighborhood is and what a neighborhood street is.

People who live throughout the city deserve to be safe in their streets even if other
people would prefer to get there faster in their cars cutting through.



We want to make sure and part of what is excellent about this program is it's driven by
the people who do live on those streets and proud to call those areas their
neighborhoods even if it doesn't look like yours.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Nelson.

>> Councilmember Nelson: Thank you.

| have it printed out in front of me, and so | thought it was worth sharing that Washtenaw
County health department is lifting its mask and gathering orders for k-12 school
children.

| think is important information.

And also the thing | lost my train of thought on.

It was only a few meetings ago that we had development where there was
neighborhood opposition.

And there was support at this table for connectivity and the value of that.

And | guess is seems like we are at cross purposes when we decide that it's okay to
choke off 34 streets for the benefit of people who live on those 34 streets and basically
take away that connectivity.

That was point | meant to make earlier.

Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

| will be voting in favor of this, as we are voting for measures to make sure that streets
are safe for all users and safe for pedestrians, cyclists and drivers.

That's healthy streets goal and | believe healthy streets promotes that in a way that has
a great balance.

Further discussion?

Roll call vote, please, starting with Councilmember Eyer.

Ms. Beaudry, you are on mute if you are saying words | can't hear you.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Sorry.

Councilmember Eyer.

>> Councilmember Eyer: Yes.

>> Councilmember Nelson: No.

>> Councilmember Briggs: Yes.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: No.

>> Councilmember Hayner: No.

>> Councilmember Disch: Yes.

>> Councilmember Griswold: No.

>> Councilmember Song: Yes.

>> Councilmember Grand: Yes.

>> Councilmember Radina: Yes.

>> Mayor Taylor: Yes.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Motion carries.

>> Mayor Taylor: CA-19, resolution to approve a contract with Ann Arbor spark for
economic development services.

Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: This is just $75,000, but | won't be supporting it.

It's really just sort of a symbolic token and even $75,000 would fill a few potholes in our



streets that are in terrible condition.

I would like to focus as much as possible on our streets.

Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion.

Roll call vote starting with Councilmember Eyer.

>> Councilmember Eyer: Yes.

>> Councilmember Nelson: Yes.

>> Councilmember Briggs: Yes.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Yes.

>> Councilmember Hayner: No.

>> Councilmember Disch: Yes.

>> Councilmember Griswold: No.

>> Councilmember Song: Yes.

>> Councilmember Grand: Yes.

>> Councilmember Radina: Yes.

>> Mayor Taylor: Yes.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Motion carries.

>> Mayor Taylor: CA-2, is resolution to approve settlement and mutual release
agreement between the city of Ann Arbor and Michigan department of environment,
Great Lakes and energy, EGLE, to resolve challenges to the national pollutant
discharge elimination program, permit for the city's wastewater treatment plant.
Moved and seconded.

Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: | will be supporting this settlement, but I'm disappointed
that as a progressive city or as a city that likes to consider itself progressive, that our
phosphorus level is higher than what most progressive cities would consider
acceptable.

Councilmember Hayner.

>> Thanks.

Yeah, you know it would be awesome if we had zero phosphorous, and | agree with
what Councilwoman Griswold just said.

| wanted to comment on this because it's an example of the relationships that we have
regional relationships and responsibilities we have environmentally.

So these middle Huron partners at Dexter and Chelsea, we have -- for the public who
doesn't know what is going on here, we are basically being accused of violations
NPDES of discharge at our wastewater, because the quality the algae in Ford and
Bellevue lakes.

| thought this was a decent agreement that we came to, and | wanted to thank those
who got us this far.

While | agree we should be works as a group of regional communities, we are not the
only ones who have control of phosphorous in Huron.

I think it's good to have practices to change, to improve to get underneath those limits
and you know, it also gives wastewater treatment tech time to catch up.

Also like the part where we made the communication, if they didn't want the levels at
certain heights we might not have if these waterways were able to course their natural



course.

| wanted to suggest my thanks for everybody who worked on this, and | hope for our
support for this.

It's better than nothing and actually, it's better than a lot of things.

So thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Disch.

>> Councilmember Disch: | wanted to briefly say that the city has been struggling with
this issue with EGLE imposing higher restrictions on our wastewater treatment plant
with respect to phosphorous since 1999.

And what has happened here that is important is that there's at least -- well, there's --
EGLE is using a strategy of restricting what we discharge and not recognizing what
actually is causing algae, green-blue algae bloom in the Huron River.

And what is causing them is runoff from fertilizer and low flow and then the algae
blooms like if there is a temperature shift.

So our wastewater treatment plant is not the problem.

The problem is what is called mixing.

And | won't try to explain it, because though | feel | understand, it | don't feel |
understand it well enough to.

Plain it.

What is at stake is not what we are doing but what EGLE doesn't recognize what it
takes to control an ecosystem.

So | agree that this is a good settlement, but | don't want anyone to think that we are
somehow mismanaging our water discharge, because we are not.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

Roll call vote, starting with Councilmember Eyer.

>> Councilmember Eyer: Yes.

>> Councilmember Nelson: Yes.

>> Councilmember Briggs: Yes.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Yes.

>> Councilmember Hayner: Yes.

>> Councilmember Disch: Yes.

>> Councilmember Griswold: Yes.

>> Councilmember Song: Yes.

>> Councilmember Grand: Yes.

>> Councilmember Radina: Yes.

>> Mayor Taylor: Yes.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Motion carries.

>> Mayor Taylor: CA-23, resolution to increase the downtown development authority
fiscal year 22 budget to $554,704 moved by Griswold and seconded by Disch.
Discussion of CA-23, Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: One question for staff.

Is this funding for a cycle track or protected bike lane on division street?

| don't see that in our board packet, but that's what | was told.

>> City Admin. Crawford: Mayor, | may be able to address that.

Ms. Praschan may be able to assist as well, but this is money that | believe will be used



part -- in part on that cycle track portion on division.

It was leftover bond proceeds that we needed to incorporate in the budget.

Did | miss anything there?

>> Mayor Taylor: You are on mute.

>> City Admin. Crawford: | said, yes it was related to cycle track being among other
things and it's making up for some bond proceeds that needed to be expended.

>> Yes, that's correct.

It's spending the balance of the bond proceeds and it includes some bike path work on
division.

And William.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

Roll call, starting with Councilmember Eyer.

Ms. Beaudry, you are on mute.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Sorry about that.

I'm having a computer issue.

Councilmember Eyer.

>> Councilmember Eyer: Yes.

>> Councilmember Nelson: Yes.

>> Councilmember Briggs: Yes.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Yes.

>> Councilmember Hayner: Yes.

>> Councilmember Disch: Yes.

>> Councilmember Griswold: Yes.

>> Councilmember Song: Yes.

>> Councilmember Grand: Yes.

>> Councilmember Radina: Yes.

>> Mayor Taylor: Yes.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Motion carries.

CA-17, resolution to approve a purchase order with Axon enterprise, Inc., for axon taser
and body worn camera upgrades and related five-year addendum, 915,117,
Councilmember Disch:

>> Councilmember Disch: As Councilmember Hayner said, we had a conversation with
AAPD today.

We both agreed that we wanted to address some concerns that residents have raised,
and | would like to say three things and they are that we already -- AAPS already has
this technology.

And they are using it as far as -- their annual use of force report suggests that they are
using it safely, that much of time when tasers are in play in an encounter, they are
displayed rather than deployed or discharged and this is an upgrade that will provide
better safety and better transparency and | will let Councilmember Hayner elaborate on
those points.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Grand?

>> Councilmember Hayner: A see chief come is here.

We always have a good time, and we always learn something.

Yes, | guess the thing | wanted to say is it came out at our meeting that we had a couple



of folks email us and say, well, you know, arming the place, tasers and so on and as
Councilmember Disch pointed out, this is an update to a system we already have in
place.

It's an update that allows the police camera system, the body cam system to be
automatically activated when the taser is deployed or unholstered and deployment is
when it's actually used.

And also in that case.

But | think it's a good thing for transparency and record keeping and it's a necessary
police tool.

Like the truth is there are times in our society in dealing with the public where there are
reasonable uses of force necessary.

The police have and follow an escalation of force protocol.

And this is really a step between -- | would much rather have an officer unholster and
use a taser rather than a firearm.

| think it's a deescalation it not being in place.

One thing did | find interesting in you look at the P.O., just from my -- they don't actually
charge us for the taser.

They provide the tasers and the devices and they charge us for the service to use them.
| thought that was an interesting model, a contemporary model but it comes with a
warranty that they all work and function properly.

I'm sorry that we live in a world where these tools are necessary.

But it seems that they are.

So | will support this.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: This is a question for the chief.

But background.

| was totally appalled that some of our police officers didn't have functioning body cams
and others were using old technology.

So given that community members have cell phones with cameras, | think it's critical
that we get the perspective from the police officer as well as from community members
and | would like the police chief to speak about how important this is, if it is and will all
the police officers have the latest technology in terms of body cams and that are
activated when the taser is removed from the holster.

>> Yes, it's certainly the latest that we know about, but technology changes quickly.
The tasers are now yellow.

It's a safety feature.

Our older tasers were black prior to this.

So the high visibility yellow, you know, it limits the mistakes and the fact that they are
synced to every time you deploy a taser, you take it out of the holster, the camera will
come on no matter what.

They are linked together.

So transparency-wise it goes a long way to make sure that we are very transparent
about the use of it.

As far as the number.

We have tasers but we don't use them very much.



I think in all of 2020.

We deployed it twice and the year before that, we deployed it four times.

So even though we have these weapons, its not something that the -- the less lethal
devices, it's not something that we use frequently and deescalation and all the things
around that are our primary source of what we try to use before we even use this.

So hopefully this answers your questions.

>> Councilmember Griswold: Thank you very much.

>> You're welcome.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

All in favor?

Opposed?

It's approved.

Public hearings.

We now come to one public hearing.

Public hearings are an opportunity for the members of public to speak to council about
an item on the agenda.

You need not sign up in advance but the speech must relate to the subject of the public
hearing.

That is to say the specific item on the agenda.

Please sent the number on your screen 877-853-5247.

Once you are connected please enter meeting I.D., 94212732148.

94212732148.

Once you are connected further, please enter star nine, star nine to indicate that you
wish to speak.

Once you have entered star nine to indicate that you wish to speak, our clerk will
identify you when it is your turn to speak, by the last three digits of your telephone
number.

When our clerk has identified you by the last three digits of the telephone number,
please unmute your phone by entering star six and eventual three minutes in which to
speak.

So please pay close attention to the time.

Our clerk will notify you when 30 seconds are remaining and when your time has
expired.

When your time has expired, please conclude the remarks and cede the floor.

Public hearing number one, an ordinance, is An Ordinance to Amend Chapter 112
(Non-Discrimination), Section 9:151 Title I1X of the Code of the City of Ann Arbor to Add
Definition of Race to Include Prohibition Against Race-Based Hair Discrimination.

Is there anyone who would like to speak at this public hearing?

>> Clerk Beaudry: Mayor, | don't see any callers on the line.

>> Mayor Taylor: If you would like to speak, please press star nine now.

Seeing no one this public hearing is closed.

A-1, we have before us the regular session meeting minutes of June 7, 2021.

May | have a motion to approve these minutes.

Moved by Councilmember Ramlawi, seconded by grand.

Discussion of a-1?



All'in favor?

Opposed?

The minutes are approved.

B-1, An Ordinance to Amend Chapter 112 (Non-Discrimination), Section 9:151 Title IX
of the Code of the City of Ann Arbor to Add Definition of Race to Include Prohibition
Against Race-Based Hair Discrimination.

Moved by Councilmember Radina and seconded by Disch.

Discussion of b-1.

Councilmember Radina.

>> Councilmember Radina: Thank you, Mr. Mayor.

I can be really brief since we have talked about this before.

| wanted to use this as another opportunity to thank the community members who
provided input on this, the members of the human rights commission and my
cosponsors but also to use this as an opportunity to call on the state legislature to pass
the crown act statewide so that we don't continue to have to have Civil Rights
protections in place, piecemeal by progressive cities that are willing to lead.

So | hope that the state will follow our lead on this and will pass this statewide.

But thank you all for your support.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

All'in favor?

Opposed?

It is approved.

C-1, an Ordinance to Amend Chapter 8 (Organization of Boards and Commissions),
Sections 1:214 and 1:215, Title | of the Code of the City of Ann Arbor To Amend
Commission Appointment Process, Add Exceptions to Allow Earlier Review of Incidents
in Limited Cases, and Increase Number of Information Managers.

All to the independent community police oversight commission.

Moved by Nelson and seconded by Ramlawi. Councilmember Ramlawi.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Thank you to Councilmember Nelson and the city
attorney's office to discuss these issues.

There are three changes that are being proposed with the support of ICPOC.

One is to increase the information managers to allow them more flexibility and
essentially a bookkeeper with those investigations and increasing the information
managers from five from what now reads three in the ordinance.

Second, would be to have the recommendation of the commission to any of the
nominees that we vote on, to be appointed to the -- to ICPOC so that they have a voice
and who sit on the commission so that they can have the people that best fits their
needs when those needs arise if they are changing.

So this, again, would still the names would be put forth by the four councilmembers who
are tasked with the responsibility now, but we would also have to have the
recommendation, the blessings of the commission for those names.

And lastly, this is a change to the investigative powers of the commission.

And certain exceptions to begin looking into matters before all the appeals processes
and due process are exhausted.

So this is as a result of the Wimberly incident and allowing the commission begin work



while there's still ongoing appeals regarding some of the decision that came out of that
so | look forward to the body hopefully supporting this and answer any questions that
people may have.

But perhaps there's other people on the call that can answer them better than | can
even.

>> City Admin. Crawford: Mayor, | forgot to mention that we have Dr. Jackson here also
who -- who is available to make a few comments on.

This she and | had worked on this to start with.

>> Mayor Taylor: Ah.

With council's acquiescence.

Dr. Jackson?

>> Thank you so much.

Thank you so much for having me.

I know this is not where I'm usually talking to council, but | did want to talk just really
briefly about this with you guys as mentioned, before I'm Lisa Jackson, the chair of the
independent community police oversight commission.

So thank you, city administrator Crawford for adding me to the agenda and thank you to
council for considering changes to the ordinance that governs our work.

| just wanted to briefly explain our position on these three potential changes.

So first, the nomination process.

Initially commissioners were appointed through a process where the human rights
commission reviewed applications and made suggestions to a team of councilmembers.
And unfortunately, | think it was just a typo probably, the ordinance suggested that
future commissioners, one once we were all seated should be appointed by the same
process and the human rights commission says they don't want to be involved in that
process and nor would that be appropriate.

So we requested that we will read applications that interview candidates and make
decisions about what demographics might best fit us do.

We need an undocumented person, for example?

Do we need a formerly incarcerated person, a person who is or has been unhoused.
We asked questions about how many hours can a person contribute to the work?

Can they go through the rigorous training required to do good oversight.

These are thing it's that we consider.

We know that the ordinance also says actually that people need not fill out an
application, and we want to strongly sort of disagree with that point.

We think applications do need to articulate their intent, their expected contributions, how
much time they can commit and how they perceive a police oversight.

So the commission after undergoing this rigorous process would like to make
recommendations to the four liaison two from HRC and two from ICPOC who could then
evaluate our recommendations, evaluate that criteria and decide whether to take the
names forward to the full council for a vote.

Most importantly, though, our commission is independent, which differs from over city
commissions.

This commission was started in large part by a demand from the community and we
wanted to be as free from political influence as possible.



That is necessary for the commission to retain its independent and it's important to live
up to the spirit of the creation of this commission.

The second thing is information managers.

So the ordinance provides for up to three information managers and we would like to
expand that to five and | would just like to explain why.

Information managers are commissioners who have extra training in complaint review
and so prior to a complaint review meeting, what happens is the police release
information, like body cam video or internal documents to the information managers
assigned to a case.

Those three individuals then show up after having reviewed that information.

They show up at a meeting with police leadership and professional standards and we
review details of case and ask questions of the miss.

| want to give you -- of the police.

| wanted to give you an example.

In one case one of our commissioners was unable to attend a meeting after reviewing
documents and we wanted to substitute with another information manager but that
would have meant that four people would have seen the documentation, and that was in
violation of the ordinance.

So in that case, we had to work with just two commissioners instead of three.

There have been a couple of other cases where we needed the expertise of a specific
commissioner wanted to add them or have them review the documents and we weren't
able to do that.

It was also brought to our attention that an information manager might find after
reviewing the documents that he or she might know of a complaint or would need to
recuse him or herself from reviewing that case for whatever reason and thus having a
fourth person to be able to see the information would be necessary, even though there
would still only be three commissioners involved in the complaint review meeting.

So this is really about access to information.

The fifth information manager would likely never attend the police meetings, but we
need one person who tracks all the cases.]

There's three commissioners on one case or a different combination of three
commissioners on another case and we need one person with access to all data who
can start to pay attention to friends and pattern and practice.

And so it's my understanding that the police have sort of made a complaint that five
information managers is too unwieldy.

The process on their end would likely not change at all.

They would still work with three commissioners as they have been.

We need the fourth in case of something like a conflict of interest or an unexpected
availability, but there would be more people who have ac -- access to the information.
And then the third thing that | understand that you are considering is the early review of
incidents.

And so | want to bring up that this is not an issue that we asked for.

We didn't come forward and ask the ordinance be changed in this way.

It was brought to us by city manager Crawford in response to the Wimberly.

Where the police broke into the wrong house in response to a 911 call.



Our process has always been to review police cases after police were finished because
that's the way the ordinance has been written and that's the way we worked.

However, city administrator Crawford suggested that we needed to be able to review
this case before the police process was finished.

It's still not quite finished, and it may take some time.

We don't know how long that's going to be.

We were a little bit perplexed at that because this goes against the way we have been
working since our inception.

We are not necessarily opposed to it and on one hand this kind of seems similar to what
the task force asked for, but it's not exactly the same thing.

It doesn't allow us to work in parallel with police investigations typically, only in specific
cases and only with the police chief's permission.

We see some potential problems.

Maybe some things that you could sort of work through as you consider changing the
ordinance.

So for example, if we were to discuss in a report the potential discipline of an officer but
if the officer were to go through an appeals process and have that discipline removed,
what it means in effect is that it actually never happened to them.

Then I'm quite sure that the union would file a grievance against us because we
discussed a discipline that doesn't exist anymore.

We are fine with investigating in parallel or tandem or slightly behind, but we want to
make sure that there were no adverse consequences to us.

So we would like to be immune from that kind of grievance from the union.

We would like to understand when this early review process could be enacted.

Is it a process that can be requested by us are does early review only happen when
requested by the city or by the police or something like that.

So clarification in that way as you guys mull this over would be appreciated.

And so | just wanted to kind of bring those points forward and we appreciate your review
and potential revisions to the ordinance.

Thank you so much.

>> Mayor Taylor: Thank you.

Councilmember Nelson.

>> Councilmember Nelson: | wanted to quickly say, | was pleased to see an item like
this on our agenda.

This is what | envisioned when ICPOC was seated, and how the ordinance could be
adopted to meet their needs and I'm particularly pleased to see the terms around
appointments because | have -- | have said for a long time that | believe that this is the
kind of process that should exist for all of our boards and commissions.

I'm glad to see ICPOC have this sort of empowerment.

It's appropriate for the special kind of commission that they are but | think it's just a good
thing generally.

Thanks.

>> Councilmember Briggs: Councilmember Briggs.

Thank you and | really appreciate Dr. Jackson providing that background.

It answered a lot of questions and | will continue to rehab them before it comes to us for



a second reading.

| do have a few concerns of having the recommendation from the commission.

| think it's -- | can -- Dr. Jackson's explanation helps explain how that would beneficial in
terms of putting forward different voices that are really needed on the commission and |
don't really have any concerns about that as the commission operates right now.

| just down the line could imagine that this could lead to odd situations even though
ICPOC operates differently than some of our other commissions.

It seems like this could be a little unusual of the commission making recommendations.
I need to think through more information on it before it comes back to us.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Radina.

>> Councilmember Radina: Thanks, Mr. Mayor and to Councilmember Briggs'
comments, there is actually exactly what Ramlawi, Nelson and | met with staff about
earlier this week, and | think we wanted to get some clarity and we changed the
language a little bit as well to make sure that it was clear.

| think the intention here is to recognize that the -- that ICPOC acts differently as you
noted from the rest of our commissions but also to allow them to maintain some of that
independence and to ensure that this council or the future councils are not dramatically
changing the nature of the commission through the appointment process but rather that
the commission maintains its independence in a way that we still play our role.

It doesn't compel us as councilmembers to appoint individuals that come with a
recommendation of ICPOC, but it does -- it does require that there is some collaboration
and partnership there in moving a nomination forward.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

>> City Admin. Crawford: Mayor, if | could just add.

So as you all have questions on this between now and the meeting, I'm happy to work
with you on those.

In relation to the last matter, the item that staff brought forward to ICPOC, you know,
what we have here is really a situation that may take some time to finish all the internal
reviews and work and an effort to allow the commission to start its work and work on the
things that have been completed is where that change comes into play.

It's not an intention to have next in front of or with the other reviews but also not wait on
the whole thing to be done before they get access to anything.

But happy to continue discussions with that and answer your questions as you move
forward.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

All'in favor?

Opposed?

It is approved.

DS-1, Resolution to Award a Contract to Manpower, Inc. of Southeastern Michigan for
Temporary Staffing Services for Public Works.

Moved by Radina and seconded by Disch.

Councilmember Radina.

>> Councilmember Radina: Thank you, Mr. mayor before.

We get too far down this process, | have submitted and amendment to the clerk, if you
could please circulate that around.



My amendment would alter the contract to reduce the period of time from three years to
one year.

And else the option to renew for two additional years.

>> Mayor Taylor: Is that circulated yet?

Is there a second?

Seconded by Councilmember Song.

Councilmember Radina, you still have the floor.

>> Councilmember Radina: Thanks.

This is coming -- | want to thank a number of councilmembers who have spoke with.
Councilmember Eyer, Briggs, Nelson and Disch, who | have spoken with, as well as
some members from the labor community around this topic but in particular, | think that
some of this relates back to standing council policy around stilling positions that --
essentially not filling positions that probably should be permanent with temporary
employees and looking around the details of this contract and the fact that these
employees are filling essentially nine-month terms for consecutive years and also
recognizing that we are looking at some potential changes to not only our composting
but also some of our winter maintenance and things like that, that I think a shorter term
contract is probably more appropriate as we continue to work out those details and
determine whether or not there will ultimately be changes to the full-time employee
makeup in the future.

>> Mayor Taylor: Is this amendment friendly to the body?

Is that a know Councilmember Ramlawi.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: | have questions for the city administrator.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Disch, | will take you off the queue, and you can
come back in on the main motion, unless you want to speak on the amendment.
You were prior.

So --

>> Councilmember Disch: Correct, | did want to speak on the amendment.

Not a problem.

Let Councilmember Ramlawi ask his questions and then | will pop in.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Thank you.

Mr. Crawford and the staff, would this have any negative effects on your ability to do
what needs to be done with this resolution and what is being asked for.

| would assume not.

| wanted to make sure that it doesn't have any kind of unintended consequences.
>> Mayor Taylor: We have Ms. Majewski.

>> Will there be direct operational impacts for the amendment that's on the floor?
>> Councilmember Ramlawi: That's right. yes, going from the three year to the one
year.

>> There is not an impact.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Thank you.

It's friendly, mayor.

No objection.

>> Mayor Taylor: All right.

The amendment is friendly.



Councilmember Disch.

>> Councilmember Disch: | would like to vote on that and then I will speak.

I'm just --

>> Mayor Taylor: If it's friendly it doesn't require a vote.

>> Councilmember Disch: Oh, okay.

Duh.

Sorry.

>> Mayor Taylor: That's all right.

>> Councilmember Disch: | wanted to ask how many full-time employees.

>> |t will increase to four after the budget passes.

>> Councilmember Disch: And then it's typical, in addition to that, to hire six temps.
>> And then in the fall, it's typical to have help with leaf season.

>> Councilmember Disch: Thank you for that.

| think what prompted council not to approve the contract extension last time was that
we're really talking about a critical need that's filled with more temporary employees
than permanent employees.

The concern is that a temporary employee could be working for nine months out of the
year and yet lose employment for three months out of the year which is precarious.
Though temporary employees hired through the manpower agency receive a $16.50 per
hour wage which is over the city's minimum or rather living wage and they do receive
benefits, those benefits cost them $160 a month and they only cover the A.C.A.
minimum provisions if they want life insurance, dental vision, accident or critical illness
insurance, they have to pay extra for those.

The ASCME contract covers either or both of them, and $140.

It's a lower dollar a month, and lower proportion of the person's salary.

Though shifting from temporary to full-time workers do this work will add an expense to
the city, it is not to externalize and the benefits for those working a hard job.

I will support this amendment and | hope staff come back with a fully staffed compost
division.

Thank you.

>> City Admin. Crawford: Mayor, | failed to mention on this one that there were some
guestions from Councilmember Disch.

Did you have all of your questions answered or do you need staff to review those?

>> Councilmember Disch: So the first one, Ms. Maciejewski did address it.

The guestion about benefits, if there's any more information or if | stated anything
incorrectly, | would be happy to be corrected.

There's one more.

>> Yes, we covered first question, which is how many full-time employees do we have
dedicated to compost right now.

Your second question was that you noticed that there was a fivefold increase in city
hired temps in fiscal year 2021 versus manpower and it flipped in fiscal year '20.

It was the exact opposite.

You wondered.

Why and | can say we honestly don't know.

It just sort of ebbs and flows.



We actually -- the manpower contract is an as needed contract.

We feel that's really important because then we have the ability to hire direct through
our city's H.R., first, because sometimes H.R. has candidates and sometimes don't, and
sometimes manpower does.

The hourly rate that manpower, the temporary public works technician which is at $19
an hour, but other than, that everything you stated was correct.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: One of the items | heard from the public was the amount
of damage to vehicles in the street.

| wonder if there's any relationship between temporary versus permanent staff and the
number of insurance claims we have.

>> That would probably require a bit of digging to find out just what those numbers are.
Yes.

>> Councilmember Griswold: | don't want you to do any extra work.

| wonder if that's obvious or just being overstated by constituents.

>> Yeah, no, | haven't noticed.

>> City Admin. Crawford: | think a lot of damage comes from the arms that come for the
pick up.

Yes, the arms that drive that.

>> Councilmember Griswold: Okay.

So we will blame it on an inanimate object, rather than staff.

>> City Admin. Crawford: No, I'm just pointing out that --

>> Councilmember Griswold: I'm agreeing with you.

>> There's probably a number of reasons for our accidents.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Briggs.

>> Councilmember Briggs: If there's opportunity as we are thinking about how to keep
these people occupied throughout the entire year.

| know staff is working on examining the winter sidewalk maintenance program and if
there's opportunities to use folks for that purpose, | would love to see that.

If not, | understand.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion?

All in favor of the motion as amended: Opposes.

DC-1, Resolution to appoint Jamall Bufford to the Ann Arbor Public Art Commission.
Moved and seconded.

All in favor?

Opposed?

It's approved with 11 councilmembers present, thus satisfying the seven member
require.

DC-2, Resolution to Appoint Chris Vanden Broek, Lunia Oriol, and Yongwen Zheng to
the Environmental Commission.

Moved by Disch and seconded by Griswold.

Discussion of DC-2.

All'in favor?

Opposed.

Approved.



DC-3, resolution to revise the 2021 council calendar.

Moved by Radina, seconded by grand.

Discussion of DC-3.

All in favor, opposed?

It is approved.

DC-4, Resolution to Amend and Extend the Service Contract for Municipal Resource
Recovery Services for the City of Ann Arbor between The City of Ann Arbor and
Recycle Ann Arbor for One 18-month Term, with Mutual Option for a One-year
Extension (estimated $1,641,528.00 for 18 Months of the Contract with an Estimated
Total Contract Value of $30,059,406.00 From FYO06 through FY23).

Moved by Councilmember Nelson.

Seconded by Councilmember Radina.

Discussion of DC-4.

Councilmember Ramlawi.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Thank you.

| wanted to take this opportunity to thank staff and the folks at recycle Ann Arbor from
working together and coming to an agreement here to help us in a situation which | find
ourselves probably racing up against the clock with the expiration of the current
contract.

It's nice to see that this has led to mutually beneficial results.

So it's good to see us working with our community partners.

I know when 1 first joined council, it was a little bit different, and it's good to see the
working relationship now in a much better place.

Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Further discussion.

| will say that I'm delighted to see this moving forward.

Folks throughout the city are committed to recycling and also proud of our local
nonprofit recycle Ann Arbor, and the recycle Ann Arbor will continue to work together at
the MRF and moving us forward in the direction that we want to go.

Yeah.

Further discussion?

All in favor?

Opposed?

It's approved.

Mr. Postema, do we have a closed session today?

>> City Atty. Postema: Yes, we do.

We have a closed session involving the purchase of land under the open meetings act.
>> Mayor Taylor: May | have a motion to go on closed session on that basis.

Moved by Councilmember Nelson.

Seconded by grand.

Discussion, please?

Roll call vote, starting with Councilmember Eyer.

>> Councilmember Nelson: Is Councilmember Ramlawi going to make a comment?
>> Councilmember Ramlawi: | was going to ask Ms. Beaudry, if you can send the link
to that closed session?



>> Clerk Beaudry: | can resend it.

It's in the original meeting request.

| revised it with the full session link, but | can resend it in an email.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Please thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Roll call vote, starting with Councilmember Eyer.

>> Councilmember Eyer: Yes.

>> Councilmember Nelson: Yes.

>> Councilmember Briggs: Yes.

>> Councilmember Ramlawi: Yes.

>> Councilmember Hayner: Yes.

>> Councilmember Disch: Yes.

>> Councilmember Griswold: Yes.

>> Councilmember Song: Yes.

>> Councilmember Grand: Yes.

>> Councilmember Radina: Yes.

>> Mayor Taylor: Yes.

>> Clerk Beaudry: Motion carries.

>> Mayor Taylor: We are in closed session.

See you on the other side.

[ Closed session |

>> Mayor Taylor: Discussion, all in favor?

Opposed?

Back in open session.

We have before us the clerks report of communications, petitions and refers.
May | have a motion to approve the clerk's report.

Moved by Disch and seconded by Griswold.

Discussion, please.

All'in favor?

Opposed?

The clerk's report is approved.

Do we have communications from our city attorney?

>> City Atty. Postema: No mayor, thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: We now come to public comment general time.

It's an opportunity for members of public to speak at council about matters of municipal
interest.

To speak at public comment general time, one need not have signed up in advance.
Please enter the number on your screen.

877-853-5247.

Once have you been connected, please enter meeting 1.D.94212372148.
94212732148.

Once you are connected, please further enter star nine.

Star to indicate that you wish to speak.

When is it your turn to speak, the clerk will identify you by last three digits of your
telephone number.

You will have three minutes in which to speak.



So please pay close to attention to the time.

Our clerk will notify you when 30 seconds are remaining.

When your time is expired, please conclude your remarks and cede the floor S. there
anyone who would like to speak at public comment?

>> Clerk Beaudry: Mayor, | don't see anybody with their hand.

>> Mayor Taylor: Seeing no, one, public comment is closed.

Is there communication from council?

Councilmember Briggs?

>> Councilmember Briggs: Thank you.

| wanted to draw folks' attention to a couple of things on the agenda.

One was e-1, the Michigan drive safe bill.

This is a recommendation from the transportation commission.

| will make a note that | will bring that forward as a resolution for council to consider
supporting as well, hopefully at our next meeting.

And then | didn't comment on this earlier, but for CA-20, the collective bargaining
agreement, | wanted to public state | appreciate all the work that staff did coming to the
concessions that we have and the improvements in that.

I hope the next time around we might be able to make a little bit more progress on
Article 5, Section 3, which deals with discipline.

There's a piece in there and I think constituents for drawing my attention to this.

It says that disciplinary recommendations shall not be based on infractions which have
occurred more than 24 months prior to the incident currently under investigation.
That's something that | would hope that we would move away from in the future,
particularly these are leadership positions that we're looking at here.

| think the best example that folks can be demonstrating is that we can -- we should
care what that history looks like.

So maybe in our next contract, that can be something that could be considered, but
once again for the good work that everybody did on that.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Griswold.

>> Councilmember Griswold: | wanted to acknowledge all the volunteers at the
Juneteenth celebration and mention that | was surprised to see councilmember Jane
Lumm as part of the give 365 team.

So that was a very enjoyable event, as well as the 50" anniversary of peace
neighborhood center.

Their party was tonight.

And Tom Crawford and | were able to sneak a cupcake in before we came to council.
And lastly, the caucus, | administered is taking a summer pause.

A lot of things are changing right now, as restrictions are lifted with the pandemic and
I'm looking at other options that may be less formal and more enjoyable.

It's for the council, but also the community.

So we want to meet your needs as well.

So thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Hayner.

>> Councilmember Hayner: Thank you, Mr. Mayor.

Just a couple of quick announcements | neglected at the start of the meeting.



Thursday, you will attend a virtual seminar to be producing, it's called "James Baldwin, a
Race Meeting and Psychoanalysis."

If anyone is interested in the Nexus of those topics it looks to be pretty interesting and
there's a film and some interview footage with Mr. Baldwin that is a bit of a documentary
that it will be discussing.

I don't know if you saw in the news, James Baldwin is a hero of mine.

ABC discovered a 20/20 video, and they were canned.

It was repugnant what the reporter ABC said about not putting Mr. Baldwin on the air
anymore.

| think it's very timely to take a look at that.

Also north side food forest work day is this upcoming Sunday, June 27,

We had a great turnout the last one.

It's coming along nicely.

| wanted to briefly -- sometimes | dedicate a moment of silence like at the start of the
meeting.

| will dedicate today's moment of silence to Lane Lesko, a neighbor, murdered by the
police son of some good friends of mine and some good neighbors and so Lane Lesko,
on this day some years back, on June 215t

And so, you know, to Elaine Lesko and all of his family may his memory be a blessing.
Thank you.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Song.

>> Councilmember Song: | wanted to give a quick update to some folks who may have
heard about a recent shooting.

| have been working with local black leaders and electeds trying to form a response
ahead of some worries and misinformation on social media.

Black-Asian relations have been strained and there's an effort now where the
dedication, and we are organizing a solidarity cookout the next month and hoping to
bring our communities together, bring our babies together to have some good food
together.

So that will be coming forward to council, because -- a handful of families and we
wanted to pull together before the shooting.

Now it looks like we will be 100 and over, it has to come to council review for the park
rental.

So we are working with the community action network who kindly came forward as a
fiscal sponsor for this.

So not city-related but something that will pop on the agenda, as soon as staff thankfully
can hopefully review that.

So probably end of July, lots of good food and lots of good people and hopefully some
good work ahead.

And also thanks to the county black caucus for coming forward and working so quickly
on the statement against hate in the county.

Thanks.

>> Mayor Taylor: Councilmember Grand.

>> Councilmember Grand: Thank you.

| wanted to congratulate the Ann Arbor housing commission and the community action



network on the grand opening this Friday of the creekside court community center,
which is the housing commission's nhewest properties that opened this year.

It's only two units, served for households earning no less than half the community
incomes.

And it provides housing for those on the waiting list and it's partnership that has been
successful for a long time and it's wonderful to see them expand in our community.
>> Mayor Taylor: Further communication?

May | have a motion to adjourn, councilmember Ramlawi, and seconded by Eyer.
All'in favor?

All opposed?

We are adjourned.

Thank you, everyone.



